Moscow Food Co-op Monthly Board of Directors Meeting
January 11th, 2011
6:00 pm

Present: Sheryl Hagen-Zakarison, Mark Mumford, Jamie Bentley, Andrika Kuhle, Kimberly Vincent, Donal Wilkinson, Bill Beck, Kenna Eaton (GM), Deb Reynolds (Finance), Theresa Nuhn (HR), Joan McDougall (Grocery), Kay Keskinen (Facilitator), Christine Locker (Admin. Assist.)
Items Discussed:

Check-In

Member Forum

At 6:05, no members were present to speak.

Consent Agenda

· Minutes: ACTION: Christine will amend the minutes as follows – page 2, under policy B2 should say the Board holds the GM accountable; page 4, “if search were to take a year” paragraph, the BOD brings in the interim GM, not the store.

· Motion to accept the minutes as amended, seconded, passed (7-0)

· GM Compliance Reports: The GM commented that the Co-op ended the year very strong and was only $60,000 short of breaking 8 million.
· Discussion of the pay tiers

· Discussion of the few staff members who work fewer than 6 hours a week due to changes in the participating member program
· Discussion of debt to equity ratios; the Co-op could pay down its loans faster, but it would impact the amount of cash on hand, which would weaken the Co-op in the long run.
· For the GM monitoring spreadsheet: N. Central Idaho wage average – would like to have reference citations in the next report; comment about “meeting labor cost at 19.5%” at 11/12 months of the year; comment about the improvement of November’s profit
· Motion to accept the reports and find it in compliance, seconded, passed (7-0)

· Action Item Follow-Up: Remember that each committee chair needs look back at the retreat notes and send Professional Development Committee any questions they have about the committee work process no later than next week.

Business Agenda
Search Committee Update
The committee met on January 11th and will be meeting weekly until the process is further developed.  At the meeting, the committee members discussed process and confidentiality.  There will be a charge signed by everyone who is privy to the committee’s correspondence  because the members want to commit to keeping parts of the search confidential while making the process very public and transparent.

The goal before the next BOD meeting (February 8th) is to flesh out the timeline and have a job description ready for the BOD’s approval.  In order to get multiple perspectives, the committee will be soliciting input from Kenna, management, and staff, as well as at Breakfast with the Board.
A letter about moving the search forward will go out to all staff members and will be posted on the website.  Additionally, after each meeting, one of the committee members will type up a summary of “talking points” to be posted at a special place on the Co-op’s website and on the BOD board in the store; a monthly summary will be written for the newsletter, as well.
The committee can be reached by email at search@moscowfood.coop. 

Board Self-Evaluation
Last year, every BOD member was asked to make comments about how they think the BOD, as a whole, was complying with policy.  The executive committee then got together and compiled everyone’s answers.

ACTION: Bill will send last year’s self-evaluation to BOD members so they can reference last year’s information and goals.

The executive committee asks that everybody completes the self-evaluation and sends them to Bill by January 31st.
Annual Meeting Planning

In section 3.1 of the bylaws, it is stated, “An annual meeting of owners shall be called by the Board after the close of each fiscal year.  Special meetings of owners may be called by the Board…”  

A discussion then followed of how many meetings to have per year and when to have them.  It was decided that spring is not a good time to have a meeting because everyone’s schedules are simply too busy, and there is not enough time to schedule one before the end of BOD elections.  Fall would be better, and the meeting could be used to introduce a new GM, should one have been hired by then, which would be a compelling reason for members to attend.
The executive Committee can get together with Carol to work through logistical issues.  Bill will also speak with Carol about a post-election announcement.
Amended Policy D9

The only proposed change to the policy is an addition of how long the ballots should be stored, based on Tod Geidl’s recommendation of 3 years.  
Motion to amend “securely” to the policy, second, amendment passed (7-0).  Motion to pass the amended D9, seconded, passed (7-0).

ACTION: Donal will work with Theresa to find a safe way (i.e. locked file cabinets) to store the ballots.
Then followed a discussion about what documents the future GM will need and what reports the interim management team will present to the BOD.  The Executive Committee will work with Kenna, Theresa, Deb, and Joan to work on this.
Study & Engagement Discussion Points
(Getting to Yes, “Options for Mutual Gain”)

· Most people don’t go into a discussion with the idea that they want the other person to gain something, also.

· We often make judgments about people when we don’t know them, let alone ourselves.

· People don’t look for middle ground; it’s either one way or another, often because people don’t feel safe enough to share their vulnerabilities.

· Setting up a positive environment has a huge impact on mutual gain.

· In order to get people to respect the opinions of others and engage in negotiations beyond their own interests, there has to be reciprocity.

· You have to find what the real problem is, as well as understand what kind of culture the person comes from and how they learned to solve problems.

· Sometimes the answer to a problem is something no one has even thought of yet.

· Prioritize the things on which you feel you cannot compromise to see where each other’s stakes lie.

· “Judgment” is both a positive and a negative word.  One cannot separate the idea of exercising good judgment from being judgmental.

· What can you do to make sure the other person gets what they need (“how to increase the pie”)?
Each BOD member should think of an instance in the past year where they’ve violated the principles for mutual gain, then make it a personal goal to improve upon these issues.
For next time, read pages 95-106 of Getting to Yes. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm
Minutes taken by Christine Locker

Signature of the Board President






Date
MFC Board of Directors Meeting 1-11-11


